## CITY OF PORTSMOUTH, VIRGINIA



Established 1752

## **Electoral Board**

(757) 393-8644 • Fax: (757) 393-5415

William H. Watts, Sr., Chairman Curtis L. Gunn, Vice-Chairman Carol Summerlyn, Secretary

## **Electoral Board Minutes**

The Portsmouth City Electoral Board met on Tuesday, September 18, 2018, in the General Registrar's office. Chairman William H. Watts, Sr., Vice-Chair Curtis L. Gunn, Secretary Carol Summerlyn and General Registrar/Director of Elections, Deloris O. Short were present. Chairman Watts called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m. Vice-Chair Gunn opened the meeting with a prayer. The minutes of the meeting held on June 13, 2018, were approved. A list of election officers to serve in the November 6, 2018, General and Special Elections were presented to the board. Vice-Chair Gunn moved that the election officers presented by the general registrar be accepted. The motion was seconded by Secretary Summerlyn which carried. General Registrar Short gave the following report: the city council approved the following precinct changes: precinct #22 is now St. Mark Deliverance Center, 3801 Turnpike Road; precinct #39 is now Churchland Primary & Intermediate School, 5700 Hedgerow Lane . Voters were notified in August. The city management team notified us that precinct #24, Willet Hall, will not be available for voting after the November 6, 2018 election. They have recommended the senior station on Clifford Street. An appreciation service for election officers who have served more than 10 years will be held on Thursday, December 6, 2018, in the city council chamber. A reception will be held following the program on the 5th floor. The chair adjourned the meeting at 11:20 a.m.

William H. Watts, Sr., Chairman

Curtis L. Gunn. Vice-Chair

Carol Summerlyn, Secretary

Date of Adoption